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BUDGET REVOTE

BUDGET REVOTE:
What It Means for Our Schools

First, a heartfelt thank you to everyone who came out to vote on our original pro-
posed school budget. We heard the community loud and clear. With consideration 
of all of the communication we have received, the Board and I have worked hard 
to revise and come up with a new budget proposal. Unfortunately, we have had 
to make significant staffing cuts to lower this proposal. The resubmitted budget 
with a lower increase will balance the rising costs we face and the concerns we 
hear from residents. New Lebanon is a special community, and we are committed 
to doing right by our residents and students.

If this revised budget is not approved, the district would be required by law to 
adopt a contingency budget. A failed budget vote would freeze spending at last 
year’s levels, with no increase to cover rising health insurance premiums for staff 
and retirees, contractual salary increases, inflation, or new state mandates. The 
impact would be significant. More staff reductions will be necessary. Field trips will 
not take place. Building maintenance and equipment replacements will be deferred. 
Community access to school facilities will be limited. In addition, the district may 
be forced to suspend after-school clubs and inter-scholastic athletics could be 
cut entirely. Non-required electives may also need to be reduced or eliminated.

The Board and district leadership have done their best to revise the budget in 
a way that protects our core programs while responding to the concerns raised 
by voters. These are not decisions anyone wants to make. The revised budget 
represents our best effort to move forward responsibly. Please vote on Tuesday, 
June 17, from 12 p.m.– 8 p.m. at Walter B. Howard Elementary.

Best,
Christopher M. Harper, Interim Superintendent


